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Hello
 
You have been emailing Melissa  in regards to your LGOIMA request.  In response to your
further request refining our search for ”complaints” received during the response to the
Edgecumbe floods last year, we have attempted to search the records based on the key words
you provided.  It is not a straightforward search but staff have searched specifically for
references to “SPCA” and “animal”.  The term “cat” picks up every record as it picks up the word
“category”, which is a field for every record we have.  On the basis of the search completed to
date, we found about 200 records.  Each record took 2 to 3 minutes to check.  While the word
SPCA turned up on 40 records and 35 for the word Animal, the vast majority were Requests for
Service; not complaints.    
 
In total, we found only one complaint from the 200 records.  We do not release individual names
of complainants, but the complaint as recorded by the telephonist was as follows:
 
[Name redacted] is upset that someone has been onto his property, even though he has not been
allowed on his property.  He has video evidence of people coming through his property to access
theirs and they are not SPCA or USR. Phoned EOC and was advised that no permission has been
given and that he needs to contact the Police.  [Name redacted] was not happy with this, as he
said a breach of security should be dealt with by the Council.  He said he is not happy with the
way the whole thing has been handled and he will not be voting for the current Mayor at the next
election. I reiterated that EOC has advised he should contact the Police with evidence of security
breach.
 
As you can see, this is not a criticism of the SPCA but a general complaint about how the Council
was handling security of properties in Edgecumbe at the time.  
 
Because of the time this has taken to complete, and with the very low number of complaints
received through the EOC at the time, I have suggested we advise you of this.  We have not
specifically searched for the word “dog”, and I have explained the difficulty with the word “cat”. 
I am hoping this satisfies your interest in the complaints received during the flood event.  To
continue the search or to provide further details will need to be on a cost recovery basis. 
 
Regards
David Bewley
GENERAL MANAGER PLANNING, REGULATORY AND CORPORATE SERVICES 
KAIWHAKAHAERE MATUA - WHAKARITE RAUEMI ME NGĀ RATONGA RANGAPŪ   
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intended only for the person named above. If this email is not addressed to you, you 
must not use, read, distribute or copy this document. If you have received this document
by mistake, please call us on 0800 WDCICT and destroy the original message. Thank you.




